CBJ Docks and Harbors Board <u>Harbors Fee Review Committee Meeting Minutes</u> For Wednesday, February 18th, 2015

- I. Call To Order Budd Simpson called the meeting to order at 12:01 p.m. in CBJ Room 224.
- II. Roll Call The following members were present: Tom Donek, Scott Spickler, and Budd Simpson.

Absent: Bob Janes and David Logan

Also present were the following: Carl Uchytil – Port Director, Dave Borg – Harbormaster, Doug Unruh – Operations Maintenance Supervisor, and Mike Peterson – Board Member.

III. Approval of Agenda.

MOTION By MR.SPICKLER: TO APPROVE THE AGENDA AS PRESENTED AND ASK UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

Motion passed with no objection

- IV. Approval of January 28th, 2015 Harbor Fee Review Committee Minutes. Hearing no objection, the January 28th, 2015 Harbor Fee Review minutes were approved as presented.
- V. Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items None
- VI. Action Item
 - 1. Auke Bay Loading Facility
 - o Fee for delivery and sale of fuel at ABLF (05 CBJAC 20.175)
 - **1**2/2009
 - Fee assessed on each gallon of fuel sold to a vessel using the Auke Bay Loading Facility for refueling a vessel.
 - A fee of \$0.05 per gallon of fuel will be assessed to all retailers selling fuel to a vessel at the Auke Bay Loading Facility.
 - o Auke Bay Loading Facility (05 CBJAC 45.050)
 - **1**0/2007
 - ABLF FAQ
 - Staging
 - Storage
 - Landing Craft Loading Ramp Use
 - Drive Down Use Fees
 - Crane Use Fees

Mr. Uchytil said the fee for delivery and sale of fuel at the ABLF was in the agenda previously, but the Committee has not taken action for the \$.05 fee. The item discussed at the last Committee meeting was the ABLF fees and staff was asked to bring back more information. In particular to look at Mr. Weltzin's account. All the revenue on page 15 in the packet have been updated with his information. Moving forward, what changes would the Committee want to change on costs and fees? Future item to discuss will be parking fees at Statter Harbor.

Committee Questions

Mr. Donek said looking at the revenue sheet, 2015 year to date revenue is almost the same as the previous full year.

Mr. Unruh said the vessel launch fee and haul out fee is new that started in the middle of last year.

Mr. Peterson and Mr. Spickler both questioned why the amount of invoices was lower with more revenue and the amount of invoices higher with less revenue.

Mr. Borg said it would be because of invoicing differently. Billing different amount of man hours required to complete a boat haul out per invoice.

Mr. Simpson said looking at the year ending June 30th, 2014, there was approximately \$36,000 in fees collected and \$55,000 in expenses. For the current year, Docks & Harbors has had \$30,000 in expenses and \$38,000 in revenue. Year to date there is better revenue than expense. With last year it was reversed.

Mr. Borg said not included in the expense sheet is the \$14,000 in boat stands, the \$5,000 pressure washer, and blocking. There is always going to be maintenance and operational items that will need to be replaced. There is approximately \$30,000 additional expenses that has not been added to the expense sheet which are operational items and also \$36,000 for the power pedestals that were installed in the fall of 2014.

Mr. Spickler asked if the blocks and stands get stolen?

Mr. Borg said staff locks them up.

Mr. Uchytil said the majority of the people using the facility are also stall holders or transients that money is being collected from moorage. This facility is providing a service area to moorage patrons. If we didn't have this facility the patron might not be in Juneau and paying moorage.

Mr. Simpson said when this facility was designed, it was to provide service for something that was missing from our Harbors, and patrons are using this area for how it was intended. He said his concern is that Docks & Harbors needs to be recovering their costs. Because of the fluctuations on the revenue, he is not comfortable with raising the fees or knowing if they need to be raised.

Mr. Borg said this is the slow season, and staff is seeing the most use. Staff still needs to maintain this area and it is creating an expense, but no revenue is being generated from the use.

Mr. Spickler said this area should not just be able to used for free because someone is paying moorage.

Mr. Simpson said the facility was built as an additional service, but wasn't meant to be free. The cranes are an additional service, but they are not free.

Mr. Peterson asked if staff used the water to power wash the boats?

Mr. Unruh said yes.

Mr. Peterson asked if there was electricity for the boats stored on land?

Mr. Unruh said there are just power pedestals and no water.

Mr. Peterson asked if the vessels (Nordic tugs) that are plugged into the electricity billed directly for the use?

Mr. Borg said no, they are on a monthly flat rate.

Mr. Peterson asked if the flat rate covers what they use?

Mr. Unruh said it is approximately \$100 a month for 30 amp power.

Mr. Borg said staff called AEL & P before the rate was set to find out prior use from the Nordic Tugs. Staff was told the prior usage ranged from \$86 to \$92 a month.

Mr. Peterson asked if the boats dump their trash in the dumpster at the ABLF?

Mr. Unruh said yes and it gets a lot of use.

Mr. Peterson asked if the users are charged for the garbage?

Mr. Unruh said no.

Public Discussion - None

Committee Discussion/Action

Mr. Donek said the total revenues are now raised in FY15 because of the vessel haul out and launch fees, but these services may be contracted out. He is reluctant to consider the FY15 revenue until the decision is made with contracting out this area. His preference is to work with the 2014 revenue of \$36,000 and expense of \$55,000.

Mr. Simpson supports using the 2014 revenue and expense.

Mr. Unruh said another reason the revenues are so low is staff didn't know what to charge for the service. The rate started out as \$5.00 per foot one way,

but it changed to \$5.00 a foot each directions. This rate is still low from what others charge.

Mr. Peterson asked what the charge is for power washing boats.

Mr. Unruh said a minimum of 1 hour staff time which is \$60.00.

Mr. Peterson recommended doubling the rates on the special or unique service, (ie; power washing, and vessel haul out and launch fees). That way, all the other services of garbage and water and electricity that are used will be paid for.

Mr. Spickler asked staff for a recommendation on rates.

Mr. Borg said there needs to be a drive down fee and management.

Mr. Spickler asked if he had a dollar figure?

Mr. Borg said maybe \$10 a trip.

Mr. Simpson said if a new fee is instituted, then there needs to be a way to collect it.

Mr. Borg said the key fob could be programmed to charge on usage.

Mr. Peterson asked of all the pickups that go through the gate, how many go down on the float?

Mr. Borg said most of them.

Mr. Donek said he thought the \$10 for the key fob was unlimited use.

Mr. Borg said the key fob is activated in the customer's name, given certain usage rights, and any charges will be billed to the customer. Every time the key fob is used for entry it is logged into the computer. Every time someone uses the crane or power they will be charged.

Mr. Donek asked about charging a fee every time someone enters the facility.

Mr. Borg said people would be saying they didn't use the drive down float and they would carry their gear down. He said there needs to be another gate at the drive down float.

Mr. Uchytil said the Committee still need to address the congestion in front of the cranes and other areas. He would recommend something that would encourage turnover at the float.

Mr. Borg said another problem has been when someone says they need to be tied up for three days to change an engine out and they end up staying for a month and a half. He recommends to create a 75 foot section on the inside by the Auke Nu Cove area a work zone. Customers who use this area would be charged \$.75 to \$1.50 a foot a day. With using this premium fee maybe it would

be an incentive to do their work and move on. We also would like to make this a reservation only dock because currently the space is being abused.

Mr. Peterson recommended going to a \$2.50 per foot rate if someone stays over ten days.

Mr. Borg said he wants to start requiring a scope of work before they are allowed to tie up. We try to accommodate a lot of people and it creates a lot of problems for staff.

Mr. Donek recommended staff sit down and come up with a fee proposal for the usage at the ABLF, then bring it back to the Committee to discuss.

Mr. Simpson said he would like to see the list of items that is charged at the ABLF with current rate per time or hour, and the proposed fees. He wants to see suggested charges for the new items that are now being charged like the ramp access, and overstay premium fee. He is not sure if all the rates need to be raised, but to look at each line item and start charging for the services that are currently not being charged for.

Mr. Uchytil said staff will discuss this and come back with rates to look at. For policy purposes, what is the vision for the ABLF services?

Mr. Donek said he wants to see the Auke Bay Loading Facility operated as a Commercial loading facility and not cost Docks & Harbors a lot of money to maintain it but also to provide customer service. He wants to see proposed fees that will deter a vessel owner from staying too long in an area. The fees will be for providing a service that works with not losing money, but not making too much money also.

Mr. Spickler said he would like to see fees that will eliminated the abuse from patrons and everyone receiving services is paying their fair share.

Mr. Simpson said he would like to have a special fund for these revenues for ongoing and future maintenance, repairs, and replacement items. The proposed fees should be designed to make a little more than the cost to operate the facility.

Mr. Uchytil said there is no "special fund" for maintenance, but when Docks & Harbors operates in the black it goes into the fund balance. He will ask the Finance Director if a fund could be set up specific for maintenance money. Docks & Harbors does have a separate fund for capitalization of vehicles and boats.

Mr. Spickler wanted staff to go back and look at the minutes used on H26 and H27 codes because the actual amount of invoices is not a good reference.

Mr. Simpson said the Committee has had a lot of discussion on the Auke Bay Loading Facility fees but has skipped over the \$.05 per gallon fee. Does anyone want to discuss this item?

Mr. Donek said this \$.05 fee is consistent with the fuel dock fee at Statter Harbor. He suggested having this fee adjusted by CPI annually. Another way to charge would be for a key fob for entry and the customer would be able to use the drive down to fuel and not be charged per gallon of fuel pumped, or leave it at \$.05 per gallon and also charge to use the dock.

Mr. Simpson suggested to keep it the same as what Petro Marine is charged and have it CPI adjusted the same. This way there wouldn't be a competitive advantage over the other one.

Mr. Donek suggested a CPI adjustment every five years.

Mr. Uchytil said the fuel dock lease is adjusted every seven years from the last two years CPI.

Mr. Donek recommended staff to look at a drive down ramp fee to cover all the uses for the drive down, ie; bunkering of fuel, freight, etc.

Mr. Simpson recommended to continue to charge the \$.05 throughput fee for using our facility, but then charge the access fee for the bunkering which would then have some recovery on each transaction.

Mr. Uchytil said the existing regulation says the \$.05 per gallon is for propulsion fuel only. To make a change it would need to be in regulation.

Mr. Simpson said the bunkering fuel would be the same as freight and this can be a different fee. He wants staff to propose a fee for the drive down service to load freight on a boat.

Mr. Donek said bunkering fuel is just freight. He suggested to have a charge on entering the Auke Bay Loading Facility. This would help with someone hiding their key fob under the rock for their buddy to use if every time someone used it they were charged.

Mr. Uchytil said having a fee to enter the facility could become a problem if the Auke Bay Boat Yard moves to the Auke Bay Loading Facility.

Mr. Donek suggested to have them programmed for the specific usage.

Mr. Borg said currently the money paid for a key fob is refunded when the key fob is brought back.

Mr. Simpson recommended staff propose a non-refundable use fee and an annual fee. He said the Committee will discuss staff's proposed fees at the next meeting.

VII. Future Item

Parking

Mr. Uchytil recommended to address the operational and fee related parking issues at the next Harbor Fee Review meeting. Statter Harbor's new parking area needs management and fee decisions.

Mr. Borg asked if the Committee wanted staff to come back with recommendations for the new parking area at Statter Harbor?

Mr. Simpson said yes.

Mr. Borg said staff will also look at expense for heavier equipment for plowing, which would be able to be used at all the parking lots. Mr. Borg said it is \$5,000 a month with a 200 hour maximum just to rent one.

Mr. Simpson said parking will be an action item at the next Harbor Fee Review.

Next meeting set for March 4th at 12:00.

VIII. Adjournment - The Meeting adjourned at 1:13 p.m.